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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington

Minutes of a meeting of Highnam Parish Council held on Tuesday 10th February 2009 
at 7.30pm in the Old School, Highnam.
Present: Cllrs R Hanbury (Chairman), D Davies, R Head, J Bates, D Nelson, M Heenan, P Hornby.
In attendance: Cllr P Awford (County Councillor), J Rosam (Clerk), member of the public Mrs J Storey.

Before the business of the meeting, a maximum of 15 minutes will be allowed for questions and comments from members of the public.

Items discussed included re-greening, removal of hedging, the horse trough, street lighting and traffic lights all on the A40.  

AGENDA

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs E Keene and R Keene.
2. Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the business set 
out below

None
3. Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th January 2009

The minutes of the meeting held on the 13th January 2009 were received and signed by the 
Chairman as an accurate record.
4. County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Awford reported that there is currently no way forward on the de-trunking of the A40.

The Park & Ride at Linton, with two sites identified, is one of three Major Schemes 
currently being considered by the County Council.  
5. District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Davies had no update on the A40’s missing horse trough.  He reported that Tewkesbury 
Borough Council is bidding for funds from the Regional Enterprise Investment Programme 
to be used for corporate development following the floods.  He felt that money would be 
available to investigate the continued flooding of Two Mile Lane. He also agreed to raise the 
issue of the Park & Ride at a regional assembly meeting later in the week.
6. Clerk’s Report


It was agreed that the Clerk could change her hours to: Monday 10am-2pm, Wednesday 
10am-2pm and Thursday 2-5pm with the understanding that meetings could be arranged at 
other times by prior arrangement.


It was agreed that the Parish Newsletter would be published after the Annual Parish Meeting 
with the Council’s annual report and updated directory entries.


A photographic record of Highnam for 2009 is being run by resident Bob Train with the 
plan that it would be included on the parish’s web-site.


A Standard’s Board questionnaire was handed to Cllr Nelson for completion.


Cllr Bates agreed to co-ordinate the entry for this year’s Calor Gas Village of the Year.


A reminder that the Annual Parish Meeting is to be held on Thursday 26th March 2009 at 
7.30pm in the Gambier Parry Hall.  Cllr Heenan agreed to give a report on the Parish Plan 
for the year.


A street trading renewal for Tartaglia’s ice cream had been received – no objection.


Correspondence received:



Latest training organised by GAPTC



Gloucestershire Minerals & Waste Policy Newsletter


CPRE Gloucestershire’s Bledisloe Cup Competition - not continuing.



Tewkesbury BC Review of Car Parking Charges



Gloucestershire CC ‘Medal for Courage’

7.
Grounds

To resolve that a Treasurer’s Account be opened with The Royal Bank of Scotland in the 
name of Highnam Parish Council Recreation Ground Project


Agreed. It was also agreed that the completed application form be signed on behalf of the 
Organisation and delivered to the Bank – actioned. 

To consider the Parish Council being named accountable body for the project

Further to last month, Tewkesbury Borough Council confirmed that they would lend the 
money required for the cash flow on the project.  The motion was therefore agreed.


Cllr Bates offered to apply to O2 Community Awards for the additional money required for 
the goal posts.


Cllr Head updated Council on the car parking project – the reptile report will begin in 
March, an ecologist had visited to give advice on the tree work in relation to bats. It was 
agreed that Cllrs Hanbury and Head could make the necessary decisions when 
quotations were received from tree surgeons for the work.  The small area of woodland had 
been cleared.  
8.
Highways  


Cllr Bates and (possibly) Cllr Hanbury agreed to attend a meeting of Newent Civic Society 
on Wednesday 25th February to find out more and express interests in the setting of an 
HGV strategy.

Cllr Head reported that issues raised last month regarding snagging on the A40 were being 
addressed.  Further concerns raised included a significant number of cars running the red 
lights at Staunton Hill every day, lighting out along the road and green lights at Staunton 
Hill not visible. Action: Clerk.  Cllr Awford agreed to contact the County Council regarding 
the bus stop near Chepstow Lodge which is possibly being moved.  He also agreed to 
investigate the possibility of having a footpath on the verge between the entrance to 
Williams Orchard and the cycle path.
9.
Community Centre  

Cllr Heenan reported that there was a problem with the floor in the Old School and that 
remedial work was being looked at.


Cllr Hanbury asked that the shed behind the Parish Room be moved in readiness for the car 
parking project.

10.
Finance

Invoices for payment:

	Payments made by standing orders RBS a/c

	28/02/2009
	J Rosam - salary
	s/o
	£440.25

	Cheques

	10/02/2009
	Tewkesbury Borough Council - boxes
	908
	 £    70.00 

	10/02/2009
	Loop Scorpio Ltd - broadband
	911
	 £    57.00 

	10/02/2009
	Guy Shankster - gardening
	912
	£84.75

	
	
	
	£567.25

	
	Payment made from Co-Op Direct Plus
	
	

	10/02/2009
	Just Ecology – first payment reptile report
	100074
	 £  425.50 

	10/02/2009
	Highnam Parish Council – transfer to new Recreation Ground Project Account
	100075
	£2,874.92


Agreed
Bank reconciliation

	Bank reconciliation February 2009

	RBS Account
	
	Restricted funds
	
	Operating balance

	Balance as at 24/12/2008
	£20,617.23
	Payments February
	£567.25
	

	Payments January 2009
	£12,209.24
	Contingency
	£5,033.00
	

	Balance as at 28/01/2009
	£8,407.99
	Total
	£5,600.25
	£2,807.74

	
	
	
	
	

	Co-Op accounts
	
	
	
	

	Community Direct Plus
	
	Business Select 14 Day
	
	

	Balance at 15/12/2008
	£934.33
	Balance as at 05/01/2009
	£25,073.45
	

	Payments/transfers January 2009
	£930.20
	Receipts January/Feb 2009
	£162.14
	

	Balance at 04/02/2009
	£4.13
	Balance as at 04/02/2009
	£25,235.59
	

	
	
	Payment February
	£425.50
	

	
	
	Playground Fund (restricted)
	£2,874.92
	£21,935.17


Agreed
11.
Residual items

Mobile Police van visiting on Wednesday 11th February, 12-1pm at the Post Office.

Additional litter and dog waste bins – next month’s agenda

The meeting closed at 8.30pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 10th March 2009 
Annual Parish Meeting Thursday 26th March 2009
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